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In this issue:

· Ramona Opportunity High School Groundbreaking
· AB 889 (Lieu) Held in Suspense File
· FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting


	Ramona Opportunity High School Groundbreaking

This morning, Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard, Supervisor Gloria Molina, Councilmember Jose Huizar, LAUSD Board Member Monica Garcia, LAUSD Board member David Tokofsky, Los Angeles School Superintendent David L. Brewer III and a host of other local and state officials and community members and I celebrated the official start of construction for the new Ramona Opportunity High School in East Los Angeles. The project is part of a land swap agreement between Metro and the Los Angeles Unified School District.  Metro is receiving a portion of land which the existing school facility now occupies for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Indiana Station. In exchange for this property, Metro is acquiring additional land adjacent to the school site to make way for proper reconfiguration of the school and will help fund construction for the new school facility.  Both projects will benefit the larger community as well as the students of Ramona Opportunity High School.  Several local media outlets covered the event.  Stories are expected to run tomorrow.  

AB 889 (Lieu) Held in Suspense File
Today, the Assembly Appropriations Committee held AB 889 (Lieu), a measure that would establish a Green Line Construction Authority, in its suspense file.  The deadline to move bills out of Appropriations Committee is tomorrow, June 1. It is likely the bill will not make it through the legislative process. 

FTA New Starts projects Quarterly Review Meeting
Yesterday, the FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting began with opening statements from Edward Carranza, FTA Deputy Regional Administrator, Region IX.  FTA continues to receive favorable comments on the FTA Roundtable that was held here in Los Angeles earlier this month in which FTA Deputy Administrator Sherry Little, attended.
At the meeting, I spoke of the recent fare restructuring that was approved last week and the overall status of the agency.  Terry Matsumoto, Chief Financial Services Officer, noted preparation of a Ten Year Forecast in conjunction with the FY08 Budget.  
Charles Safer provided an update on pending litigation and noted the expiration of the Consent Decree.  Jack Eckles provided an update on construction safety and security on the Metro Rail System and Suresh Shrimavle provided an update on the 2550 Rail Vehicle Program.  

Rick Thorpe highlighted the status of Metro’s Construction Program and introduced K.N. Murthy our new Deputy Chief Capital Management Officer.  Dennis Mori and staff provided an update on Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension quarterly accomplishments including the execution of the Land Exchange Agreement, issuing Notice to Proceed on the 1st Street Bridge Project and contractor access to the 101 Freeway LRT Bridge.  

Eric Olson provided updates on the Mid-City/Exposition LRT Phase 1 and Phase 2 Projects. David Mieger and Rex Gephart provided updates the final eight Metro Rapid Lines and other Small Starts Projects.  Greg Angelo provided an update on Metro’s Joint Development Activities.

The next FTA New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting is tentatively scheduled for August 29, 2007.  
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